




































































Master Plan Amendment and  

Zone Change for Martin Stahl 

1378 N. Highway 395, Gardnerville 

 Town of Gardnerville – Town Board Meeting   

August 2, 2016 



 
Vicinity Map 

1378 N. Highway 395 Gardnerville, NV 

Project Site: 
• Existing Master Plan  is  

     Commercial 

 

• Existing Zoning designation is 

Neighborhood Commercial 

 

• Within the Town of Gardnerville 

 

• Current use is a vacant building 

with parking lot. 



 

Master Plan Amendment Request 

EXISTING MASTER PLAN 

COMMERCIAL 

PROPOSED MASTER PLAN 

MULTI-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL 



 

 

Zone Change Request 

EXISTING ZONING DESIGNATION 

NEIGHBORHOOD COMMERCIAL 

PROPOSED ZONING DESIGNATION 

MULTI-FAMILY RESIDENTIAL 



 

Current Flood Zone Designations 

FEMA FIRM 320008 0253 H dated: June 15, 2016 



Consistency with  

Gardnerville Plan for Prosperity – S curve 
The project site is within the  

Character Area 2. “S” Curve of the Plan 

 

Design Guidelines 

Urban Design Concepts 



Consistency with  

Gardnerville Plan for Prosperity – S curve 
Section One: Opportunities, Objectives, Goals and Policies 

Mixed-Use 



Consistency with  

Gardnerville Plan for Prosperity – S curve 

Section Two: Urban Design Concepts 



Consistency with  

Gardnerville Plan for Prosperity – S curve 

Section Three: Character District Guidelines 



Consistency with the Douglas County  

Master Plan – S curve 

MG Policy 2.10 "Improve U.S. Highway 395's image,   

Old Town and the 'S' curve continue to be a priority 

investment district." 

This request to change the master plan to multi-

family residential provides that the property owner 

is investing in improving this parcel and providing 

an opportunity to revitalize a parcel that has been 

vacant at times and has seen a constant turnover 

of unsuccessful commercial uses. 

The proposed project is conveniently located to U.S. Hwy 

395, and to existing, established commercial centers, 

schools and emergency services, that are well within 

walking distance from the project site. 

As per MG Policy 1.12 of the Master Plan, "Multi-family 

residential projects shall be located within the urban 

service and receiving areas of Minden and Gardnerville. 

Multi-family residential projects shall be located within a 

reasonable proximity to major roadways, commercial 

centers, emergency services, schools, pedestrian trails, 

and other urban services."   

 

and MG 1.13 to encourage the intermixing of multi-family 

residential projects within commercial and other 

residential neighborhoods whenever possible.  



 

 

Conceptual Plan Main Street Apartments 



 

 

Conceptual Plan Main Street Apartments 



 

 

Conceptual Plan Main Street Apartments 



Closing 
Request approval of:  

 

• Master Plan Amendment: Changing the master plan designation from 
Commercial to Multi-family Residential 
 

• Zone Change: Changing the zoning designation from Neighborhood 

Commercial to Multi-family Residential 

 

 

 




























































